

ST. URSULA CATHOLIC SCHOOL COUNCIL

UNAPPROVED MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday June 2 2021 @ 6:30 pm Zoom

Attendees: Rita. D, Jennifer. W, Tanya B, Miria. B, Elisa. W, Dawn. C, Douglas F, Victor. R, Y DeSousa, Wayne. C, Patti. R, Simonne

Visitors: Angel, Melody, Tanya S, Isabel

Regrets: Nadia R, Rob, Anna V, Nadine E, Sandra

Call to Order-Welcome-Acknowledgment of First Nations Sacred Territory-Opening Prayer (6:40 PM)

Tanya shared an opening prayer

Principal/Vice-Principal's Report (6:45PM)

• Ms. Davenport would like a copy of the treasurer's report to post on the website.

Premier Ford announced today that school will continue with remote learning Catholic education week- staff and students participated in mass, created a memory book, also participated in liturgy

JK enrollment are is low this year

- All students will continue to work remotely for the remainder of the year (except for those in our ASD self-contained class who have been learning remotely since April 6th.
- During the week of May 2-7, we celebrated Catholic Ed week Theme: Nurturing Hope.
 Staff and students participated in Opening and closing liturgies and joined the CEW mass with Cardinal Collins. Our YFA and CEW committee put together a Nurturing Hope 2021
 Memory Book which will be shared through the June newsletter.
- We will also be sharing the Empowerment Teams video in the June newsletter. This
 video highlights the work that was done during Empowerment week. It showcases
 student voice and St. Ursula's commitment to maintaining a safe and positive school
 climate for all.
- Virtual Journey into Learning Event for new JKs Sept. 2021 took place on May 6th. We currently have 16 JKs registered for September 2021, our projected # for September there are 367 students.
- Virtual Crowning of Mary presentation took place on May 31st
- The painting of the games in our school yard will be completed before we open in September.

- The indoor painting of our Virtues, OCSGE and welcome mural will also be completed over the next few months.
- Graduation 2021- June 24, 2021 Students will be invited to come to the school to receive diplomas, Awards etc. small token, take a picture with the Graduation banner.
 All current Covid-19 protocols will be in place. A Schedule will be provided. There will be a virtual prerecorded ceremony that will be shared with the grade 8 families through their child's Google Classroom.
- Congratulations to Mrs. Elworthy, on her retirement from DP as of June 30th, thanked her for her care and commitment to her students over her years at St. Ursula, and wish her well as she begins the next part of her life journey. She will be missed!
- We would like to say farewell and thank you to Ms. Carlini, who has accepted a position at a different school in September and to Mr. Ramdin and Ms. Mooken whose contracts will come to an end on June 30th. We wish them all the best in their future endeavors.
- Thank you to CSC and the entire St. Ursula community for their support throughout the year.
- Wishing everyone a safe and happy summer and looking forward to the 2021-2022 school year

Old Business Updates (6:50 PM)

- Ex Movement table to the spring- this will get addressed next year when the program is run outside. Commitment had been made in 2019-Deposit has already been made
- Votes needed- held over

Tricycles 8 for kindergarten

Water bottles

Grad photos are not likely to happen due to the pandemic. There will be pictures and will be imposed by Edge imaging

New Business Updates(7:00 pm PM)

No new business

Reports (5 minutes) (7:30)

- Treasurer:
 - Miria was working on the report and there is approximately \$2206.92
 - This will be carried over for next year
- Fundraising Committee:
 - Closed the book on Toninos. Orders will be different next year. Orders will come through the school.
 - Epicure- Nadia and Tanya are going to connect so this can be a possible fundraiser for next year. Miria will follow up

- OAPCE
 - February Monthly DRAPCE meeting included a presentation from a dietician.
 Slides available.
 - March Parent Engagement and education webinar hosted by OAPCE:
 - March 2nd@7:15pm: Parents-Let's talk about YOU! Smartphones and Online Privacy

March 10 @7pm: Watch. Talk. Create. A family movie guide March 24 @7pm: stick to your vision!

O Register using this **LINK**

Let's get together: a student created initiative. Upcoming sessions for Gr. 7 &8:

March 6: What happens after you graduate March 13: Opportunities in volunteering

March 20: parent workshop

For a full list of sessions visit the Let's Get Together website.

- Feb 2021 Newsletter in case you did not receive.
- Parish (Tanya)
 - No Updates

Next Meeting: September 20, 2021

Agenda items for next meeting:

Adjournment and closing prayer (7:31 pm)

Meeting dates: TBD in the next school year